TOM COLE, OKLAHOMA, CHAIRMAN

HAROLD ROGERS, KENTUCKY
Chairman Emeritus

ROBERT B. ADERHOLT, ALABAMA

MICHAEL K. SIMPSON, IDAHO

JOHN R. CARTER, TEXAS

KEN CALVERT, CALIFORNIA

MARIO DIAZ-BALART, FLORIDA

STEVE WOMACK, ARKANSAS

CHARLES J. “CHUCK” FLEISCHMANN, TENNESSEE

DAVID P. JOYCE, OHIO

ANDY HARRIS, MARYLAND

MARK E. AMODEI, NEVADA

DAVID G. VALADAO, CALIFORNIA

DAN NEWHOUSE, WASHINGTON

JOHN R. MOOLENAAR, MICHIGAN

JOHN H. RUTHERFORD, FLORIDA

BEN CLINE, VIRGINIA

GUY RESCHENTHALER, PENNSYLVANIA

ASHLEY HINSON, IOWA

TONY GONZALES, TEXAS

JULIA LETLOW, LOUISIANA

MICHAEL CLOUD, TEXAS

MICHAEL GUEST, MISSISSIPPI

RYAN K. ZINKE, MONTANA

ANDREW S. CLYDE, GEORGIA

STEPHANIE |. BICE, OKLAHOMA

SCOTT FRANKLIN, FLORIDA

JAKE ELLZEY, TEXAS

JUAN CISCOMANI, ARIZONA

CHUCK EDWARDS, NORTH CAROLINA

MARK ALFORD, MISSOURI

NICK LALOTA, NEW YORK

DALE W. STRONG, ALABAMA

CELESTE MALOY, UTAH

RILEY M. MOORE, WEST VIRGINIA

Congress of the Wnited States

Aovse of Representatioes
Committee on Appropriations
AVashington, DC 20515-6015

February 20, 2025

The Honorable Brooke Rollins

Secretary

United States Department of Agriculture
1400 Independence Avenue, SW
Washington, DC 20250
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CHIEF CLERK AND STAFF DIRECTOR
(202) 225-2771

I am outraged by the firing of thousands of Forest Service employees without cause. Your actions
are endangering the Agency’s ability to sustain the health, diversity, and productivity of the
nation’s forests and grasslands to meet the needs of both present and future generations.

I wrote to you on February 14™, urging you not to proceed with these terminations. Now that you
have gone through with them, I am requesting that you provide details of the actions taken.
Oversight of the executive branch is one of Congress's main responsibilities, and the Agency’s
utter lack of transparency is unacceptable.

The Committee on Appropriations has a longstanding relationship with Agency career staff who
are integral to providing the data used to inform our decisions. These staff have always
conducted themselves in a professional way with integrity. Unfortunately, nearly all
communication has stopped since President Trump took office. My understanding is that these
staff have been directed not to communicate with Congress.

In order to make informed decisions in crafting the final fiscal year 2025 Appropriations bill, it is
imperative that the Committee have all relevant information related to agency resources. To that
end, by February 27", please provide the following information:

e Breakdown of terminations by program office, job series, and location.

e Number of probationary positions identified as part of the OPM memo directive that were
retained in each of the above categories.
e Number of vacancies in each of the above categories.



It is clear to me that this reckless and indiscriminate purge of public servants will have lasting
harmful effects. The chaotic manner in which these mass firings were executed will only make
the federal government more inefficient. Ultimately, when the federal government fails to deliver
services, it will be the American people who suffer.

Sincerely,

/) /
(aum V.
Chellie Pingree
Ranking Member

Subcommittee on Interior, Environment, and Related Agencies
House Committee on Appropriations



